
White Oak Township Board Meeting
March 13, 2023

The March 13, 2023 meeting of the White Oak Board was called to order by Supervisor Dorwin Marshall at 7:00 p.m. 
In attendance were:  Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Treasurer Brigitte Doxtator, Clerk Leela Vernon, Trustee Diane 
Graf, Trustee John Kemler, Aaron Graf Deputy Treasurer, Zoning Administrator Tom Brimhall,  Richard Morrison, 
Wayne and Roxy Parkhurst.  Trustee Graf lead us in the Pledge of Allegiance.  

A motion was made by Trustee Kemler, seconded by Trustee Graf to approve the minutes of the February 13, 2023 
meeting.   Motion carried.

A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Kemler to approve the treasurer’s report as presented.  
Motion carried.  A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Kemler to purchase a 12 month CD at 
LAFCU with 5.% interest using $200,000.00 from the General Fund Savings.  Motion carried.  

Tom Brimhall Zoning Administrator gave his report.    

Public Comment:  Mr. & Mrs. Parkhurst had questions on their property taxes.  Deputy Treasurer Graf explained the 
increase and informed them of the Board of Review that was meeting on March 15th and 16th and that they could 
bring any questions or concerns to them.  

A motion was made by Trustee Graf, Seconded by Trustee Kemler to pay bills as presented.  Motion carried.  

Meeting was adjourned at 7:33 p.m.  

Respectfully submitted, Leela A. Vernon, Clerk                                                                                                                
White Oak Township


